Dear mums, dads and carers     7 June 2020
Please find attached a statement from CWAC council which was written following a zoom meeting between Headteachers, the Director of Education and a council member yesterday afternoon following the release of information from the Government on Friday 5 June. 
It is apparent that two of the five "Key Tests" that the Government stated should be met in order to lift the lockdown, including the phased reopening of schools, have not been met with the R rate rising in the North West and a fully operational Test and Trace system not yet in place. 
 
Following the council statement and in conjunction with other Northwich Primary schools the Governors and I have agreed that Charles Darwin WILL NOT REOPEN TO WIDER PUPIL GROUPS FROM MONDAY 8 JUNE. We will of course continue to provide childcare to the children of key workers and those identified as "vulnerable" as we have since lockdown began.
 
I appreciate this will be extremely disappointing to many of you and our children; my staff and I were really looking forward to cautiously welcoming back our children and had spent a great deal of time in planning for this, but I know you will understand the collective reasons behind our local approach. 
Along with CWAC and local schools we will review this situation weekly but the earliest conditional phased reopening date is now 22 June and again this is totally dependent on the five test being met.
 
Thank you for your support, best wishes and stay safe.
Adam Croft
 

